
MINUTES OF A SPECIAL PUBLIC MEETING OF THE

MAYOR AND BOARD OF ALDERMEN

OF THE TOWN OF VIDALIA, LOUISIANA,


HELD ON THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 23, 2023 AT 3:00 P.M.  
AT THE VIDALIA TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM, 200 VERNON STEVENS BLVD., VIDALIA, LA
The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Vidalia, Louisiana, met, in special session, at the Vidalia Town Hall meeting room, in Vidalia, Louisiana, on Thursday, February 23,  2023, at 3:00 P.M.  
There were present:  Mayor Buz Craft; Aldermen Jon Betts, Brent Smith, Robert Gardner , Tommy Probst and Alderwoman Rosa I. Demby. 
There were absent:  NONE.
There were also present:  Piara Wilson, Municipal Clerk; George C. Murray, Jr., Municipal Attorney; and Jay LaSyone Municipal Manager.

The meeting was opened by the Mayor with the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance by those present, and the invocation was given by Alderman Betts.
A quorum being present, the Mayor declared the Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Vidalia, Louisiana, to be duly convened, in special session, as the governing authority of said municipality, and opened the meeting for the conduct of business.
Agenda Item No. 1 was Board approval to enter into Executive Session.  The Mayor noting that there was no audience present and only the Town employee operating the recording equipment and the Mayor and Board and staff being present, asked the Aldermen if they would like to stay in the meeting room rather than go into the Town’s Conference Room.  The Board decided that they would prefer to stay in the Town Meeting Room.  The Mayor then asked for a motion to enter Executive Session.  That motion was made by Alderwoman Demby, seconded by Alderman Gardner, and unanimously carried.  The Mayor then instructed the employee operating the recording equipment to turn off the equipment, which he did, and then he exited the Meeting Room.  Thereupon, the Mayor and Board conducted the Executive Session.
Agenda Item No. 2 was Board approval to exit Executive Session. The Mayor then had the employee return to the Meeting Room and to turn on the recording equipment.  At that point, the Mayor announced that the Executive Session had been concluded and asked for a motion to exit the Executive Session.  That motion was made by Alderman Gardner, seconded by Alderwoman Demby, and unanimously carried.  The Mayor and Board then resumed the meeting.
After announcing Agenda Item No. 3, the Mayor noted that there was no formal action taken in the Executive Session, which was a strategy session, and asked for a motion to adjourn.  A motion to adjourn was made by Alderwoman Demby, seconded by Alderman Probst, and unanimously carried.  The meeting was declared adjourned. 
___________________________________
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PIARA WILSON, MUNICIPAL CLERK

BUZ CRAFT, MAYOR
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